

NEW PROVIDENCE SCHOOL DISTRICT

356 ELKWOOD AVENUE, NEW PROVIDENCE, NJ 07974

Fax (908) 464-9041 • www.npsd.k12.nj.us

DAVID M. MICELI, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools 908-464-9050 (ext. 4225) LAUREN ZIRPOLI Assistant Superintendent of Educational Services 908-464-9050 (ext. 4222) JAMES E. TESTA School Business Administrator/ Board Secretary 908-464-9050 (ext. 4223) JONATHAN KEANEY Director of Curriculum, Instruction, and Supervision 908-464-9050 (ext. 4221)

February 1, 2024

Dear Parents, Guardians, and Staff,

As February is upon us, we begin the opening of the K-1 registration season for the 2024/2025 school year. As you may know, with the onset of the 2024/2025 school year, the District will begin our redistricting process, which entails moving the elementary school boundary line from Livingston Avenue to South Street. The essential impact is that some incoming kindergarten students who would have typically attended Allen W. Roberts will now attend Salt Brook. The redistricting process is broken out over a two-year period. Please see my prior correspondence and the District demographic studies leading up to our decision-making.

Currently, with the ongoing housing developments in our community and the commencement of our full-day Kindergarten program this year, the Board of Education hired Dr. Grip to conduct an updated enrollment analysis for the next five years. We anticipate this study will be completed sometime in April. This study will help guide the Board and the administration in making future recommendations. In the event that the study requires the District to make any adjustments to our current plan, we will notify all of our constituents and any individual families of the changes that are necessitated as a result of the new analysis. Please remember our redistricting goal is to create enrollment equity at both elementary schools while minimizing disruption to our already enrolled students.

If you have any questions, please contact Dena DiRocco, Registrar, at (908) 464-9050 x4221.

Sincerely,

David M. Miceli, Ed.D.

Superintendent of Schools

David Minhi, Ed.O.